MARCO RUBIO, FLORIDA, CHAIRMAN BENJAMIN L. CARDIN, MARYLAND, RANKING MEMBER

JAMES E. RISCH, IDAHO RAND PAUL, KENTUCKY TIM SCOTT, SOUTH CAROLINA JONI ERNST, IOWA JAMES M. INHOFE, OKLAHOMA TODD YOUNG, INDIANA JOHN KENNEDY, LOUISIANA MITT ROMNEY, UTAH JOSH HAWLEY, MISSOURI MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON
JEANNE SHAHEEN, NEW HAMPSHIRE
EDWARD J. MARKEY, MASSACHUSETTS
CORY A. BOOKER, NEW JERSEY
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE
MAZIE HIRONO, HAWAII
TAMMY DUCKWORTH, ILLINOIS
JACKY ROSEN, NEVADA

MEREDITH WEST, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR SEAN MOORE, DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS & ENTREPRENEURSHIP
WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6350

TELEPHONE: (202) 224-5175 FAX: (202) 224-5619

February 27, 2020

The Honorable Jovita Carranza Administrator U.S. Small Business Administration 409 3rd Street, SW Washington, D.C. 20416

Dear Administrator Carranza:

In light of recent developments, we are writing to express our concern about the potential impact that the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) could have on U.S. small businesses. According to the Center for Disease Control (CDC), COVID-19 has now been detected in 37 locations internationally, including the U.S. The CDC anticipates that more cases in the United States are likely to be identified in the coming days and person-to-person spread will likely continue to occur. As the situation continues to evolve, it is becoming clear that the threat of widespread transmission of COVID-19 could have severe economic impacts on small businesses and the U.S. economy as a whole.

For this reason, we urge you to take immediate action to ensure that small businesses and their employees are equipped to prepare for, and respond to, the anticipated spread of COVID-19 in order to reduce both short-term and long-term disruptions. Additionally, we formally request a senior-level staff briefing from SBA no later than Wednesday, March 4, 2020 to provide our offices with answers to the following questions:

- What specific actions has the SBA taken to ensure small businesses are prepared to respond to potential disruptions caused by COVID-19?
- What is the SBA doing to coordinate with other agencies, like the Department of Health and Human Services and the Department of Homeland Security, to prepare small businesses and employees to protect employee health and safety?
- What outreach has the SBA conducted to small businesses regarding COVID-19?
- What administrative actions does the SBA expect to take to reduce the burden that COVID-19 could have on small businesses and the overall U.S. economy?
 - o Is the SBA considering global supply chain issues in this process?
- What additional resources and/or direction from Congress does SBA need to assist in the agency's response to the potential impact of COVID-19?

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. We look forward to your prompt response on the agency's efforts to ensure small businesses are prepared for this emerging public health threat.

Sincerely,

Marco Rubio

Chairman

Senate Committee on Small Business

and Entrepreneurship

Benjamin L. Cardin

Ranking Member

Senate Committee on Small Business

and Entrepreneurship